
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY438456/4264379

Date: 25 July 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we find
that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 19 June 2019, we inspected St Peters Out of School Club and found that 
this provider was not meeting some of these requirements and served a welfare 
requirements notice. This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions 
below within the timescales set out.  

   

Actions needed by 19 July 2019

   

ensure the designated lead person for safeguarding attends a child protection course to help
them identify and respond to signs of abuse and neglect, and make sure they are familiar 
with the correct procedures for reporting allegations of abuse made against a member of 
staff  

   

ensure all records are easily accessible and available for inspection, with particular regard to 
staff qualifications and Disclosure and Barring Service checks  

   

make sure at least one person who holds a current paediatric first-aid certificate is on the 
premises and available at all times when children are present  

   

make appropriate arrangements to ensure the manager and all staff receive regular 
supervision to help them understand their roles fully, and to identify and address any 
training needs  

   



undertake thorough and robust checks to ensure the safe recruitment of all staff prior to 
working with children and ensure all committee members complete the required forms from 
Ofsted to check their suitability in a timely manner.  

   

On 22 July 2019, we visited the setting to monitor compliance and found that the provider 
had not fully met all the actions set. As a result, we raised a welfare requirement notice. 
This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the action below within the timescale 
set out.  

   

   

Actions needed by 3 September 2019

   

ensure all staff employed at the club undertake a valid Disclosure and Barring Service check 
to ensure their suitability.  

   

The provider will be able to give parents further information about this.  

   

The provider is still registered with Ofsted.
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